## **Aviles Pineiro, Gretchen**

From: Ceri Jenkins < cerijenkins@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2017 12:36 PM

To: Becky Galvan

**Cc:** Aviles Pineiro, Gretchen; jlwang42@gmail.com

**Subject:** Re: Adult School Crossing Guard - Midvale Elementary School

I am also unable to attend and have no comments to share. I think the opportunity to discuss this at our PTO meeting last fall was helpful, but I don't believe there were many parents with strong opinions about this change. Thanks for including us here.

On Mon, May 29, 2017 at 6:48 PM, Becky Galvan < rigalvan@madison.k12.wi.us > wrote: Thank you for the update. I am unable to attend and have no comments to be shared. Becky

## Rebecca J. Galvan, EdD

Midvale Elementary School Principal/ Directora de la escuela primaria Midvale Madison Metropolitan School District/ Distrito Escolar de Madison 608-204-6700



On Thu, May 25, 2017 at 4:06 PM, Aviles Pineiro, Gretchen < GAviles Pineiro @cityofmadison.com > wrote:

Dear Principal Becky Galván:

At the Pedestrian – Bicycle – Motor Vehicle Commission's meeting on May 23<sup>rd</sup>, 2017 the commission referred making a decision on the status of the Adult School Crossing Guard assignment at the intersection of Mineral Point Rd and Midvale Blvd. The commission will take this up again at their next scheduled meeting on Tuesday, June 27<sup>th</sup>, 2017. The agenda for the meeting is usually posted Thursday or Friday before the meeting date. See <a href="https://madison.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx">https://madison.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx</a> to download the agenda. The meeting will be held in the City County Building, 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd, Room 201. The meeting begins at 5:00 pm. We are not sure at what time this item will be taken up by the committee.

As explained in our previous emails we studied this over the current school year due to low usage of this crossing by elementary school students over the past several years. Based on these studies, the Adopted School Crossing Protection Criteria recommends discontinuing this Adult School Crossing Guard assignment. A copy of the worksheet summarizing the studies is attached. The School Crossing Protection Criteria is available at http://www.cityofmadison.com/trafficEngineering/documents/SchXngProtectCriteria2016.pdf.

One of the reasons the Commission referred this was to make sure the schools had enough advance notice of the meeting so that school representatives, parents and others interested in this item had time to review the materials and make plans to either attend the meeting or make comments via e-mail or mail. I want to encourage you and other staff, parents and school community members to attend this meeting. You will be able to register your support or opposition, and if desired to speak to the commission for up to three minutes. If you are unable to attend please send written comments before the commission meeting by email to GAvilesPineiro@cityofmadison.com or via regular mail to the address below.

Please make sure to share this information with others that might be affected and/or interested.

Let me know if you have any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely,

Gretchen Avilés Piñeiro

City of Madison WI - Traffic Engineering

PO Box 2986

Madison, WI 53701-2986

608-266-4899

Please note that our office will be temporarily relocated to 30 W. Mifflin St. Suite 900 while the Madison Municipal Building is being remodeled from November 14, 2016 into 2018.

From: Aviles Pineiro, Gretchen

Sent: Thursday, May 18, 2017 7:48 AM

To: 'rjgalvan@madison.k12.wi.us'

**Cc:** Bidar-Sielaff, Shiva; Cheeks, Maurice; 'sereynard@aol.com'; 'banderse@yahoo.com'; 'MHCA-President@midvaleheights.org'; 'cerijenkins@gmail.com'; 'jlwang42@gmail.com'; Knoche, Patti;

'pwilson@madison.k12.wi.us'; Rider, John; Dryer, David; Ross, Arthur **Subject:** RE: Adult School Crossing Guard - Midvale Elementary School

Dear Principal Becky Galván:
At the beginning of the school year you received a letter from us regarding review of the Adult School Crossing Guard assignment at Mineral Point Rd and Midvale Blvd. This letter is attached. We have completed our review per the procedure included in that letter. The results of our studies are attached.
Based on these studies, our recommendation is the discontinuance of Adult School Crossing Guard since this location does not meet the criteria for minimum number of elementary students. This recommendation will be discussed at the Pedestrian – Bicycle – Motor Vehicle Commission's meeting on Tuesday May 23 <sup>rd</sup> , 2017. The agenda for the meeting will be posted later this week. See <a href="https://madison.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx">https://madison.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx</a> to download the agenda. The meeting will be held in the City County Building, 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd, Room 201. The meeting begins at 5:00 pm. We are not sure at what time this item will be taken up by the committee.
You and anyone else interested in this item are welcome to attend this meeting. You can register in support or against the recommendation, and can speak to the commission about your position for up to 3 minutes. If a number of people are speaking on the same item, it is preferred to have people make different points as opposed to repeating points that others have already made.
Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information.
Sincerely,
Gretchen Avilés Piñeiro
City of Madison WI - Traffic Engineering
PO Box 2986
Madison, WI 53701-2986

From: Aviles Pineiro, Gretchen
Sent: Thursday, October 27, 2016 11:29 AM
To: 'rjgalvan@madison.k12.wi.us'

**Cc:** Bidar-Sielaff, Shiva; Cheeks, Maurice; 'sereynard@aol.com'; 'banderse@yahoo.com'; 'MHCA-President@midvaleheights.org'; 'cerijenkins@gmail.com'; 'jlwang42@gmail.com'; Knoche, Patti;

'pwilson@madison.k12.wi.us'; Rider, John; Dryer, David; Ross, Arthur **Subject:** Adult School Crossing Guard - Midvale Elementary School

Principal Becky Galván,

Please see attached letter regarding the Adult School Crossing Guard assignment review.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Gretchen Avilés Piñeiro

City of Madison

Thank you,

**Traffic Engineering** 

215 MLK Jr. Blvd Rm 100

Madison, WI 53703

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2016 THE PARKING UTILITY & TRAFFIC ENGINEERING DEPARTMENTS WILL BE CLOSING AT NOON IN PREPARATION FOR OUR MOVE.

WE WILL REOPEN ON MONDAY, NOVEMBER  $14^{\mathrm{TH}}$  AT OUR NEW LOCATION, 30 WEST MIFFLIN SUITE 900

DURING THE REHABILITATION OF THE MADISON MUNICIPAL BUILDING